Region 7 Behavioral Health Board meeting
01.10.2014
150 Shoup Ave., 2nd floor conference room

Mental Health Board Members in Attendance:  Janet Goodliffe, John Hathaway, Crista Henderson, Teriann Parker, Paul Roberts, Randy Rodriquez, John Tanner
Guests in Attendance: Jason Bataldan, Corinne Bird, Chris Brayton, Kenna Dressen, Hollie Gray, Rhonda Gray, Jeni Griffin, Mike Hinman, Ethan Huffman, Doug Hulett, Kama Johnson, Shannon Johnson, Dave Klepich, Alisha Passey, Jill Payne, Dave Peters, Brenda Price, Gary Rillema, Kay Seim, Robert Sidwell, Angela Smith, Elaine Sullivan, Martha Tanner, Malori Warren, Russ Wheatley, Rhett Young, Ben Wells, Jim Meldrum, Casey Puzey.  Rebecca Perrnoud, Lela Patteson, and Rosie Andueza by phone.  

Meeting was opened by Paul Roberts and introductions were made.  
Minutes were read and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Alisha Passey and Hollie Gray seconded.  Minutes were approved by a vote.
Children’s Mental Health Committee report
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Corinne Bird reported that Children’s Mental Health Week will be held in May, with a presentation on May 9th that will be available via video conference in each region.  Last year’s presentation was an excellent source of information.  
· Randy said that with the Behavioral Health Transformation legislation there is talk of adding a requirement that each region have a CMH committee that would report to the board at least annually.
· Corinne Bird reported that the Adolescent Depression Screening was under way and the response from parents has been all positive so far.  
· Martha Tanner added that a CIT Academy with Youth emphasis was going to be held the last week of January and will involve numerous members of the juvenile justice system.  
SUDS update, Rosie Andueza, DHW Program Manager
· Plans are moving forward in Caldwell to talk about forming a Recovery Center in Canyon County.  Many stakeholders are involved in this effort.
· Rosie said that they are willing to help put together a community meeting in other regions to have a discussion about how to establish a Recovery Center in any community. 
Legislative Update, Ross Edmunds, DHW Behavioral Health Division Administrator
Transformation Legislation
· The legislation has been assigned a Routing Slip and sent to the Senate Health & Welfare Committee.  That Committee will decide whether they want to print it.  If it goes to print, then it goes back to that same Committee, and they vote on whether they want to move it forward.
· Some changes from last year’s version are that it requires each region to maintain a Children’s Behavioral Health subcommittee.  
· The legislation will create a Behavioral Health Interagency Cooperative, which will include consumers of Behavioral Health services and family representatives of consumers of youth services.  Other than those additional members, it looks like the Interagency Council on Substance Abuse (ICSA) looked.  
· The new Behavioral Health Boards (BHB) will be allowed to organize and administer recovery and family support services.  They will make sure that the legislation allows that fees collected can go back to the BHB.
· John Tanner asked what is envisioned for accountability of the BHB.  Ross replied that we are increasing the accountability of the Behavioral Health System by the Board.  That includes subcontractors. 
· Ross believes that the potential to work with Public Health Districts looks promising.  The Health Districts already have all the fiscal policies, bylaws, personnel policies in place that the BHBs would need. 
Behavioral Health Crisis Centers
· The Governor supports building three Community Crisis Centers.
· A person appropriate for these crisis centers would have the symptoms of a behavioral health disorder. Length of stay is limited to 23 hours and 59 minutes per stay.
· This legislation is on hold until the appropriations process is complete.  
Loan Repayment Program
· This is a request that would establish a student loan repayment program for state hospitals.  Currently state hospitals are excluded from the student loan repayment programs.  This makes it difficult to recruit top medical and professional talent to the state hospitals who are working with the most complex cases.  
Background Check changes
· The changes to the background check rules are to include people with lived experience in the system.
· People who had been previously excluded from passing a background check now will have the opportunity to request a waiver.  Not all offenses can be waived.
· The waiver process has not been developed yet.  They would like to have it ready to be implemented as soon as possible after the earliest possible start date of July 1, 2014.  
E-Cigarette legislation
· This would require that electronic tobacco products would have to comply to the same rules as regular tobacco products.  
Janet Goodliffe asked if the State was going to apply for the Systems of Care Grant.  Ross said they are looking at it, but leaning toward not applying for the grant.

Meeting was adjourned.
